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www.ci.chatfield.mn.us 

 

Phone:  507-867-3810 
Fax:  507-867-9093 

21 Second Street SE Chatfield, MN 55923 

C I T Y  O F  C H A T F I E L D  

In Case of Emergency:   9-1-1 
 

Ambulance (Non Emergency)  507-867-4446 

Police (Non Emergency)   507-867-3331 

Chatfield Public Library   507-867-3480 

S T A T E  O F  T H E  C I T Y —  

 M A Y O R  S O R E N S O N  K I C K S  O F F  H E A L T H  A W A R E N E S S  

At the January 28th meeting of the Chatfield City Council, Mayor Sorenson provided some goals that he is suggesting 
the City pursue in 2008.  Those goals include, 1.)  Develop agreements and facilitate the development of the new 
school, Hilltop Estates and the high level water system, 2.)  Determine how the current elementary school site might 
be re-used and how Potter Auditorium will be preserved and enhanced, 3.) Develop a health & fitness initiative that 
will encourage healthy living throughout the community, 4.)  Create an arts council, and 5.)  Discuss the possible rede-
velopment of Twiford Street, from Third Street to Division Street.  The extension of Burr Oak Avenue is also slated for 
this year.  These goals offer guidance to the City Council and staff and also provide the public an excellent insight to 
the priorities that are being considered at the City.   

The article provided  below, courtesy of the Mayo Clinic Women’s Healthsource newsletter, is a good fit to the Mayor’s 
wellness initiative.  Reducing one’s weight can decrease the possibility of hypertension, coronary heart disease, 
stroke, gallbladder disease, osteoarthritis, sleep apnea and some cancers.  Get more active—be healthy!! 
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• Mon Feb 4th— Planning & Zoning  7:00 pm 

• Mon Feb 11th— City Council  7:00 pm 

• Wed Feb 13th-Cable Television Board 7:00 am 

• Tue  Feb 19th- Heritage Preservation Commission 7:00 pm 

• Mon Feb 25th- City Council  7:00 pm 

• Thu Feb 28th– Economic Development Authority 5:30 pm 

The Wastewater Treatment Facility has been operating well 
….and it was one year ago when we informed you of a rate 
increase...well, it’s that time of year, again…… 

To begin with, it should be made clear that the water rates and 
the garbage rates will not be increased at this time.  In fact, the 
water rates have not increased since 2003 and the garbage 
rates have not changed for awhile, either.   But, unfortunately, 
the sewer rates do need to be increased. 

The base sewer bill (for those who use 2000 gallons or less)  
will go to $30.39, an increase of $2.76.  A resident who uses 
5000 gallons each month will get a bill of $49.65, which is an 
increase of $4.50.   

The rate increase is due to the increased debt associated with 
a new  treatment plant.  The need to pay off a debt of $6.5 mil-
lion simply causes rates to increase.  Instead of dramatically 
increasing rates all at once, the Council decided to increase 
rates gradually over time.  It was hoped that a series of smaller, 
but more frequent, rate increases, would be easier to fit those 
increases into personal budgets. 

Even though the rate increase is unavoidable, the City still re-
grets the need to do so and would appreciate your understand-
ing. 

MAYOR 

Curt Sorenson (507) 867-3810 

csorenso@amfam.com 

COUNCIL MEMBERS 

Brenda Johnson (507) 867-4650 

brenda.johnson@attglobal.net 

Russ Smith (507) 867-4711 

rsmith@mcghiebetts.com 

Paul Novotny (507) 867-3549 

paulcti@qwestoffice.net 

Ken Jacobson (507) 867-4759 

chatfieldjake@yahoo.com 

Ginny Engle (507) 867-1687 

gineng2@aol.com 

All cities in Minnesota operate under the guidance of a 
“Comprehensive Plan.”   A Comprehensive Plan provides the 
framework and vision for a community’s future and includes all 
elements of a community, such as land uses, recreational goals, 
housing issues, employment  needs, public services and so 
forth. 

Chatfield’s current Comprehensive Plan was adopted in 1999 
and, since then, our city has expanded to include more property 
and people.  Updating the Plan will provide a process for resi-
dents to participate in redefining and reprioritizing what the City’s 
goals and policies should be for the next twenty years. 

Public participation is vital to achieving citizen-based priorities.  
The City will hold several workshops, an open house, and a pub-
lic hearing in order to identify important issues and talk about the 
strengths and weaknesses of our community.  This is one of the 
best ways for people to influence the future of the community.  
Take advantage of this opportunity and get involved!! 

The details for these meetings will be announced in the Chatfield 
News and on our website in the upcoming months.  If you would 
like to participate in this process please contact Kristi Clarke.  
She can be reached at 867-1519 or by email at 
kclarke@ci.chatfield.mn.us. 

C O M P R E H E N S I V E  P L A N   

   

E M T  T R A I N I N G  

Become part of this “Caring Team”.  The Chatfield Ambu-

lance Service invites you to join the Service.  Classes be-

gin March 11th, right here in Chatfield.  EMTs are 

needed.  Please call 867-4446 for information or stop in the 

office.  This is an exciting way to serve your community!!! 

There is a black touch pad on your home that the  guys who 

read water meters need access to each month (generally be-

tween the 15th and 20th of the month).  These black touch 

pads are generally on the side or back of your house next to 

the other utility boxes.   

 

Please make sure that these touch pads are easily accessible.  

If you have a fence / gate around your back yard please make 

sure the gate can be opened during these winter months.  

Please keep this in mind, too, when choosing where to tie out 

your dog - make sure that the guys can access the pad while 

remaining out of the dogs range! 

A Clear Path 
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